EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 12th September 2022
The Peoples Club, Goodison Park
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
The Chair opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
John Blain (Chair), Ian Seymour (Secretary), Robbie Daniels, Barry Hancock, Tom Hughes, Dave Kelly, Paul Murphy, Michael Owen, Phil Parker, Tony Rimmer. 
Apologies were received from:
Julie Hobson (Vice-Chair), Ian Webster (Treasurer), Dave Gillam, Keith Seymour.

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.

Paul Murphy proposed that the minutes be approved. 

The motion was seconded by John Blain.

	  3
	Appointment of Officers

Chair – Dave Kelly

Vice Chair – Julie Hobson

Secretary – Ian Seymour

Treasurer – Ian Webster

The committee expressed their thanks for the work undertaken by the outgoing Chair, John Blain, who had been in post for 10 years.

	  4
	Outgoing Chair’s Report

John Blain stated that as the CEO was unable to attend our next scheduled Quarterly Meeting this has been cancelled and re-scheduled for September 29th with a time yet to be confirmed but likely to be on or around 4pm at the Royal Liver Building.
As the planned face-to-face meeting with Mr Moshiri had unfortunately had to be deferred John Blain suggested that as outgoing Chair he would draft a letter asking him for proposed dates when we could meet him face-to-face.
Additionally, as both he and Mr Kenwright said in July's meeting they had no issue with having general meetings we would seek their formal support for an AGM to be held in January 2023

	  5
	Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of the Treasurer there was no report submitted.

	  6
	Secretary’s Report
Ian Seymour stated that he continues to manage the allocation of tickets in the Directors Box following the draw made at our AGM. He went on to report that he has received a number of enquiries regarding the buying and selling of shares and although he continues to send information to interested parties of others looking to buy/sell he asked if there was more we could do.

John Blain said he would send further info to the Secretary to put on our website.

	  7
	Dinner
John Blain will seek confirmation from Sodexo regarding dates as we still hope we can hold this on 4th November.

Dave Kelly suggested that the recipient of the proceeds of the dinner go to The Everton Pantry in view of the present cost of living crisis.

Dave Kelly said he would arrange and ask Carena for assistance. He also stated he would ask Duncan Ferguson if he was free to be our guest speaker.

	8
	Any Other Business

· The allocation of seats at BMD was discussed and it was felt that the club should be considering this now. It was agreed to raise at our next Quarterly meeting.
· John Blain suggested we invite a member of the FAB to our next meeting so that we can better understand their role. Dave Kelly said he would invite their Vice-Chair.
· In order to increase our membership it was suggested we send out an email to present and past members promoting the benefits. It was agreed Michael Owen would write (aided by John Blain).
· Michael Owen asked about funding for the stadium and John Blain responded by providing him with feedback from our recent meeting with Mr Moshiri. 
· Ian Seymour to ask Ian Webster, as Treasurer, to change the authorised signatories of the Committee.

· Phil Parker asked if the Committee would consider a donation to Oliver Cooper via his Just Giving page. It was agreed to donate £500.
· Ian Seymour asked if Dave Kelly had taken any action regarding a Shareholders Association banner. No action yet taken, however, it was agreed we could help with costs, up to £500.  


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.00pm

